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Hello, Bobcat Families!

I hope you have had a fantastic week. Thank you for the support and well wishes while I was out
for my knee surgery. I am back to work part time for the next couple of weeks and then will
hopefully be back full time after that. It was so good to get back this week and see all of the
wonderful smiling faces that make my heart so happy.

We have a lot of amazing things happening the next few weeks at the elementary building.
Please read through the newsletter for the most up-to-date information.

Wishing you well,

Marcy Anderson
Principal

MOVIE MADNESS FUNDRAISER

All permission slips and money for the movie have been received and forwarded to the Junior

Prom Coordinator, Mrs. Michelle Delmotte, and registration for the event is now closed. The

event will be held this Monday, February 26th, in the elementary school cafeteria

immediately after school and pick up is at 5pm in front of the elementary school. If you have

any questions, please contact Mrs. Delmotte at 734-856-1443 ext. 207. You can also call Mrs.

Iott at ext. 110 with questions if you are unable to reach Mrs. Delmotte. We hope everyone has

a wonderful time at the fun event!!

CROSWELL OPERA HOUSE FIELD TRIP (and ALL the things!)

With everything we have going on right now (Mini Society, Penny Wars (teacher take-down),

Croswell Opera House Field Trip, Movie Night, WRC Softball/Baseball), please be reminded that

all the money for each event needs to be paid separately, and each student needs to have their

own permission slip filled out separately so they can turn that in, along with their money, to

their own teacher. We've had some parents sending in lump sums for all of their kids and

putting all their kids' names on one permission slip. We’ve also had lump sums turned in for the

many different events, and as each teacher needs to account for each event individually, and as

we do not have a cash box anywhere in the elementary building to make change, it is necessary

for every event to be treated separately. Wow! That was a lot of information! I hope it all makes

sense, and if you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to the elementary office at

734-856-1443 x110. Thanks so much for your constant support as we ensure that we are

offering the best educational (and fun!) experiences for your kiddos!



TEACHER TAKEDOWN

The Student Council will be sponsoring a “Teacher Takedown” (formerly known as “Penny Wars”) during

the week of February 20-27, 2024. Students are invited to bring in pennies to donate for their own

classroom penny collection to increase their total amount of money in their container. They may also

bring in silver coins, (nickels, dimes, quarters, and dollar bills) to put into their friends’, neighbors’, and

family members’ classroom collections. These silver coins will deduct their value amount from that

classroom’s total amount of pennies. Therefore, many pennies are needed to offset any tricky offender

who puts silver coins into the jars! The classroom with the highest ‘positive’ accumulation of change will

get to take over their teacher’s classroom for the afternoon & will earn a special snack/afternoon of NO

SCHOOL WORK! Please do NOT send in coins or bills until the week of February 20-27. If you have any

questions, please contact Brianna Best at: brianna.best@whiteford.k12.mi.us or Linda Groch at:

groch@whiteford.k12.mi.us.

CLOTHING LOST & FOUND

Our clothing lost and found is growing. Please be sure to write your child's name on a tag in these items,

so we can make sure that those clothing items can be returned to their rightful owner. Every year the lost

and found pile grows out of control, and we donate items at the mid-way point and at the end of the

school year to a local charity. We would much rather return these items to your children as we

understand that purchasing clothing for your children is not cheap. Please mark those items!

5TH GRADE MINI-SOCIETY

Our 5th graders have been working incredibly hard on their economics unit the last two months. Each

student has opened a storefront and created various “goods” to sell. They sold these goods to our

students in KG-4th grades at our Mini Society Market Day on February 21st, and will sell again on

February 27th to the classes who have not yet had a chance to shop. The exchange rate is $1 U.S. dollar =

$10 mini society dollars. Please send money in a plastic baggie labeled with your child's name and

teacher. Please do not send in more than $10. PLEASE NOTE: If students buy a stress ball (a balloon

filled with flour), they will not be allowed to bring them home on the bus.

5TH GRADE DARE GRADUATION

We would like to extend an invitation to our parents and guardians to

attend the 5th grade DARE Graduation on March 8th at 9am in the

Elementary Cafeteria. We hope you will join us to celebrate the

student’s hard work and commitment to the DARE Program as we

resist drugs and violence.

ELEMENTARY WEATHER-RELATED DRESS CODE

Due to the unseasonably warm February we’ve had so far, there has been some confusion regarding the

dress code. Please be reminded that students are not permitted to wear shorts until May 1st as there

will be many more cold winter days ahead and we want to be sure that all students stay prepared and

geared up for whatever the crazy Michigan weather throws our way. Thanks to all of our amazing

parents/guardians who help us follow our guidelines–we appreciate your continued support!!!

mailto:brianna.best@whiteford.k12.mi.us
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ILLNESS & DISEASE

We have seen an uptick of strep throat and a few issues with lice. When we are made aware of these and

other communicable disease cases, the elementary office sends home a half-sheet alerting families of

these cases within your child’s classroom or grade-level. Teachers distribute these fliers to students that

should make it home in your child's backpack. Please check your students backpack for these notices.

5TH GRADE SPELLING BEE RESULTS

On Tuesday, February 20th, we held our annual 5th Grade Spelling Bee. All the students did an amazing

job trying their best to sound out and correctly spell some very challenging words! Congratulations to

this year’s Spelling Bee Champion, Hilary Miller! Further congratulations to our top 10 finishers pictured

in the photo below from left to right: Hilary Miller, Marley Kemritz, Bryce Wernet, Irelyn O’Neal,

Dominic Lazette, Destery Hilberath, Ava Pizio, Silas McCullough, Clay Ovall, and Carson Lockhart. We

are so proud of our sensational spellers! Way to go, Bobcats!



KINDERGARTEN ROUND-UP

Mark your calendars! Registration Day for Whiteford’s incoming kindergarten class for the 2024-2025

school year is March 14th, 2024, from 1pm–7pm in the elementary building.

Please secure your time by signing up through the “SignUp Genius” link:

Kindergarten Registration. This link can also be accessed through our website:

www.whiteford.k12.mi.us by clicking on the Registration button on the home

page.

Michigan State Law requires that children entering kindergarten for the 2024-2025 school year must be 5

years of age on or before September 1 of the upcoming school year – September 1, 2024. The older and

more mature your child is when he or she enters school, the greater the chances for academic, social,

and emotional success.

For your child to enter kindergarten in the fall, the following items must be completed at registration

time, and can be accessed online here:

● Certified Copy of the Child’s Birth Certificate (MUST be presented to register)

● Registration Forms Completed (available on-site and online)

● Bi-lingual Information Completed

● Medical Information Form (MUST be turned in before the start of school)

● Proof of Residency (3 types)

○ Driver’s License with correct Whiteford School District address

○ Paperwork from home purchase or rental agreement/lease

○ A current utility bill, (Gas, electric or landline phone bill --- a cell phone bill will not be

accepted)

● Bus Transportation Form (If Applicable)

NOTE: As of 2/23/24, we have been instructed by the Monroe County ISD to notify parents that the

Kindergarten Oral Health Assessment will be required by law for the 2024-2025 school year. Incoming

Kindergarten and 1st grade students new to Michigan Schools will be required to have the dental

assessment. The dental assessment form can be accessed here. We have reached out to a mobile

dental group that provides dental assessments for free to schools to help support our families. As we

learn more about this possible option, we will communicate with families. More information will be

shared at KG Round-Up on March 14.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4AAFA62CA7FE3-47538703-kindergarten#/
http://www.whiteford.k12.mi.us
https://www.whiteford.k12.mi.us/downloads/schools/kindergarten_dental_assessment_form.pdf


IMPORTANT DATES

February 27 5th Grade Mini Society

February 28 Whiteford Music Boosters Donut Fundraiser

March 1 WPA Read-a-Thon Begins

March 5 Whiteford Recreation Club Meeting 7:00pm MS/HS Media Center

March 8 5th Grade Dare Graduation 9:00am Elementary Cafeteria

March 14 Kindergarten Round-Up 1:00-7:00pm

March 14 Field Trip 1st/3rd/4th: Croswell Opera House 8:45-11:45am

March 15 Field Trip KG/2nd/5th: Croswell Opera House 9-Noon

March 19 WPA meeting 6:00pm

March 22 End of Third Quarter

March 22 Half Day - Dismiss at 10:55am

March 25-29 No School - Spring Break

April 1 No School - Easter Break

April 8 School Board Meeting 6pm Boardroom

April 10 State Testing, No School K-7, 12

April 19 Safety Drill 2pm

May 13 School Board Meeting 6pm Boardroom

May 17 Field Day/Carnival Day

May 27 No School - Memorial Day

May 31 Field Day/Carnival Day Rain Date

June 5 Half day - Dismiss at 10:55am

June 6 Last Day of School, Half day - Dismiss at 10:55am

June 10 School Board Meeting 6pm Boardroom



WHITEFORD MUSIC BOOSTERS DONUT FUNDRAISER



DINE & DONATE



SCRAP METAL FUNDRAISER

The Whiteford Track & Field scrap metal fundraiser will run from March 1st until May 1st
unless donations start to run slow. The location of the scrap hopper will be posted later.
Please help spread the word to help make this a successful fundraiser for our program.

● There are some rules to follow:
● No lithium batteries
● No other batteries
● No lighter switch on a gas grill
● No propane tanks
● Any container that held gas or oil needs to be cut in half so we can see that there is

no fluid or gas left
● Any lawnmower needs to have ALL fluids drained.
● No electronics, televisions, or computers.
● Please do not overfill the hopper or block the door from being able to be closed










